
Ref: 4406592

24 September 2025

TO: THE OWNER / OCCUPIER

Dear Resident

ROAD RESURFACING PROGRAM 2025/2026 HOVEA CRESCENT (KINGSLAND AVENUE TO 
DAMPIER AVENUE)

As part of the 2025/2026 Capital Works Program, the Town will be undertaking asphalt resurfacing 
on Hovea Crescent (Kingsland Avenue to Dampier Avenue)

Timeframe
The construction works are scheduled between 13 to 15 October 2025. Works will be confined to 
the hours of 7am to 5pm Monday to Friday, although to complete the works it may be necessary 
to carry out some activities outside of these hours.

WHAT TO EXPECT
Scope of Works
The resurfacing will involve removing the existing asphalt surface, regulating the underlying surface 
with layer of asphalt where required, and then applying a new asphalt wearing course. To assist with 
timely completion and reduce the impact of dust, please do not park vehicles on the road or verge 
during the works. Driving on freshly laid asphalt can damage the surface and increase the risk of 
bitumen adhering to tyres and transferring onto driveways.

Traffic management 
Temporary road closures and detours will be in place to facilitate the works. For your safety, please 
follow all signage and directions. Access to properties may be affected during the resurfacing. If you 
need to enter or exit your property while works are in progress, please speak with the traffic 
controllers on site, who will provide assistance. While every effort will be made to minimise 
disruption, some inconvenience is unavoidable. We appreciate your understanding and cooperation 
during these works.

Contact Information
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact:
 

• David Willmott – Coordinator Engineering Operations
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• Email: mail@cambridge.wa.gov.au (All enquiries will be documented and directed to the 
appropriate team).

Further Information
For the most up to date information regarding this project, please refer to the Town’s project webpage 
which can be accessed via the below QR Code. 

www.cambridge.wa.gov.au/roads-renewal

Yours faithfully

LEWIS WISE
MANAGER ENGINEERING SERVICES
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